
ALL SAINTS BIGHTON  PARISH MEETINGS

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL MEETING 16th May 2021 
The following meetings were held at All Saints Church Bighton at 12 noon 
Meeting of Parishioners pursuant to the Churchwardens

(Appointment and Resignation) Measure 1964

 Bob Ellis opened the meeting, he then stepped down. Ian Waring Green chaired this part of the meeting.
Mr. Robert Ellis and Mr Simon McCowen were duly elected as Churchwardens. They had both been nominated at the PCC meeting on 24th April 2022 
The Annual Parochial Church Meeting

Apologies – Sue Gray and Heather Brearey 
The minutes of the meeting held on 16th May 2021 had been approved and signed on 13th June 2021 
Parochial representatives of the laity       A Nomination form, Trustee Eligibility Declaration form, HMRC fit and proper persons declaration and privacy notice form had been received from 
 Robert Ellis, Sally Ellis, Sarah White, Simon McCowen, Elizabeth Prescott-Decie, Sue Gray, Chris James, Alison Mayne and Joanna Gray 
They were all elected to the PCC.

Appointment of sides persons –    Alex James, Chris James, Sarah White, Elizabeth Prescott –Decie and Joanna Gray were all elected as side persons. 
Electoral Roll numbers –The Electoral Role secretary reported that 31 persons on the electoral roll, of which 6 are resident outside the Parish. This is one less than last year due to the death of Mimi Taylor. The next review will be in 2025. 
Treasurer’s report.

 The report was produced by the Treasurer and is attached and contains the following:- 

The annual report on the financial affairs of the Parish.

The examined accounts for the year ended 31st December 2021.

 The examined statement of the funds and property of the Council.

Mr. Nicholas Ashford agreed to continue as examiner for the next financial year. He was thanked by Bob for examining the 2021 accounts. A thank you letter will be sent 
Church warden’s and the Rector’s reports had been distributed to the parishioners,  copies of which are attached to the minutes. 
Representative to the Deanery Synod 

Alison Mayne will continue as Deanery Synod representative. This was proposed by Bob Ellis and seconded by the PCC. 
The Terrier was signed. Nothing was added during the year 
Meeting of the Parochial Church Council
Present   Sally Ellis, Robert Ellis, Simon McCowen, Elizabeth Prescott- Decie, Sarah White, Chris James, Ian waring Green, Alison Mayne and Joanna Gray.
Apologies Sue Gray and Heather Brearey  
 Appointment of Officers

Chairman –Revd Heather Brearey  
Robert Ellis was appointed as Vice Chairman. proposed by AM seconded by CJ
Deputy Vice Chairman   Simon McCowen proposed SE seconded EPD
Sue Gray was appointed Treasurer.  Proposed by EPD seconded by SW  
 Sarah White was appointed as Secretary. Proposed by SE seconded by AM 
Sally Ellis will continue as Electoral Role Secretary. Proposed by SW seconded by AM
Chris James will continue as Fire, Health and Safety officer, Web master and GDPR officer.
All agreed by the PCC.
Conflict of Interests – none declared 
Churches Together In Alresford       it has been assumed that All Saints is part of CTIA as the churchwardens have been receiving information from the group about events in Alresford. Ian felt this could not be the case as there is a covenant in place which would need to be altered to include other parishes. Bighton is not sure what it would gain from being part of the group.  

AOB

Joanna informed the meeting that her son Magnus would be coming into the church to practise on the organ. The PCC felt this was an excellent idea. 

Bob asked about the recorded music in the service. He is trying a different recording which does not have the long pause between verses. The church would benefit from purchasing a new machine to play the recordings. 

Simon congratulated Sally on how fantastic the brass in the church was looking. 

Alison gave a vote of thanks for everything the church wardens undertook.
The secretary has been asked to write to Ray Jefferies and Simon Pettinati to thank them for their time on the PCC.

Chris enquired about the boiler. The boiler has been ordered and the tank is due to be moved. 

Ian ended the meeting with a closing prayer. 

Next meeting   16th June 2022 at 7.30 at High Dell (Simon’s)  

